Dear Friends,

I would like to start by thanking you all for your prayers and good wishes over the last few weeks.   I have received lovely cards, text messages and e-mails.   The good news is that I have had the 'all-clear' from the surgeon who performed the operations, and I need no further treatment.   My voice is still rather weak so I am not undertaking any preaching appointments until July. Thank you for your patience!

I have just bought a gardening book as a birthday gift for my son, "Pruning & Training' by (guess who) - Alan Tichmarsh.   The dictionary defines to prune' thus:

- Trim (tree, shrub or bush) by cutting away dead or overgrown branches or stems.

- Remove superfluous or unwanted parts.

I have most certainly felt "pruned' recently!    Both in a surgical sense and in a physical way, because my activities have certainly been curtailed, and "cut back   I guess this is part of growing older; - the mature tree will need more severe pruning than a young sapling!

I have always loved a passage from John's Gospel, with the image of God as a gardener - please read John 15: 1-8. I hope you find this meditation from this year's URC handbook, as helpful as I have.   It is entitled "Garden Companion'

God Bless 

Heather

Garden Companion

Gardener God, giver of sunlight and soil,

of nitrogen and nutrients, of rain and of restful night.

You give us all we need:

living word and living water.

You invite us to abide in you,

promising fruitfulness and faithfulness.

You tend and care for us,

enabling and empowering our life-giving.

Give us the courage to accept the pruning blade, to welcome the little deaths that lead to life. Help us to welcome challenge as readily as comfort, to give thanks in every turning of our lives.

Root us firmly in your love.

Turn our faces towards your radiance.

Flow with power through our deeds.

We pray in the name of Jesus, our garden companion.

Amen.

(C A Grosch-Miller)

CHURCH FAMILY NEWS
Welcome:     To Rebecca Consalvey and her children Niamh and Johnathan.
We give thanks:   For Heather Morgan's return to health after the two operations.
Congratulations:  To Alice Hearley on becoming a grandmother to Ruby recently, and on her 60th birthday on 19th June. To Gladys Enos who will celebrate her 1st birthday on 16th July. To Muriel Hodgson of Flers Court, who celebrated her 93rd birthday last month.
Baptism:   Reginald Opoku-ware will be baptised, and his parents Dominic and Winifred will be welcomed into membership on Sunday 12th July.
Bereavements:   Ken Priddy died in March after a long illness which he bore bravely.   Our thoughts and prayers are with Sandra Matthews in her sad loss.
Your pravers are asked for:   Daphne Coles and Margaret Reade
unwell at home,   ten Kibby in hospital, and Joan Pratt who has been in hospital recently.    Tom Shaw, (West Wilts Area Treasurer) who sustained a heart attack last week, and has had a triple by-pass operation and is in intensive care at Bristol.
In A Religious Education Lesson
In my supply teaching I go regularly to a primary school in Melksham to teach Religious Education once a week. One week I read them a story first from Mark then the same story from Luke. I asked, as an aside, "Does anyone know what we call these books? Matthew, Mark, Luke and John are called the Four.....................?"
A boy from the back of the class enthusiastically raised his hand, "Miss, Miss, The Four Musketeers."
(Karen Woollard)
CHRISTIAN AID WEEK
June Laird wishes to thank all those who assisted with the House-to-house Collection and who supported the Coffee Morning for Christian Aid.   You helped raise the magnificent total of £926.86. -   Coffee Morning £210.00 House to house £716.86
WESLEY JOHN SPOONER 1926 - 2009
We are grateful to Barbara for the following information about our dear friend Wesley, who died at Milford-on-Sea on 9th March.   Several from Warminster and the United Area were privileged to attend his Memorial Service on 20th March, and many tributes to Wesley were paid at that service.
Wesley was born on 19th February 1926, and spent a happy childhood in Maidenhead.  He often went with his father, (a Methodist local preacher for 55 years) to preaching appointments, and Wesley would stand in the pulpit to sing a verse of one or two hymns.   On his father's death, when Wesley was nine, he had to live apart from his mother as she had to work as a nurse.   Later, the Local Preacher's Mutual Aid (LPMA) paid rent for a room for them so they could be together.   Wesley never forgot this, and was an ardent supporter of LPMA throughout his life, and donations were sent to LPWT (the renamed LPMA) at his Memorial Service. They moved to Wembley, where Wesley joined the Boys Brigade at the local chapel.  He enjoyed many holidays at his uncle's farm, and wanted to train as a Vet, but lack of money prevented this. However, after leaving school he did an apprenticeship with NPL.   He joined the main Methodist church in Wembley, (where Barbara and family worshipped) became a member of the choir, and the Choral Society, and taught in the Sunday School   At the age of 17V2, Wesley joined the Fleet Air Arm, and trained as a pilot in USA, and saw some service in the Pacific before VJ day. He returned to Cornwall, and became an Instructor.   Following demob, he did more training in engineering. In 1950, Wesley and Barbara were married, and were blessed with two children, David and Kate.   Wesley was now leader of the junior dept of the Sunday School with 100 members. Wesley worked for large engineering companies in Britain and the US, becoming a Fellow of the Institute of Materials Handling, and he travelled extensively in Europe and the States. The family moved to Chalfont St. Peter, joining the church choir, where he was choirmaster for several years. He worked for many hours in his spare time with a surgeon from Middlesex Hospital, sharing his engineering expertise on the development of one of the first artificial kidneys.
Wes and Barbara next moved to Warminster where he helped to set up a fish farm, while still working as Managing Director in engineering. They joined us at George Street, and soon became at home here, joining in all the activities.   Wesley studied to be a Local Preacher and qualified in 1994.
Tragedy came to the family when their son David was killed while on holiday in Greece, and around the same time, the fish farm business was ruined by the duplicitous dealings of a business associate. This meant that Barbara and Wes were thrown on hard times, which necessitated selling their home for smaller accommodation.
In 2004, Wesley's health started to fail, and he and Barbara moved to Milford to be near their daughter and her family, at their request. Wesley continued preaching, and became much loved in the churches around Milford.   In 2008, came the diagnosis of cancer, and treatment meant two spells in hospital, Wesley enjoyed days spent at the local hospice.   On 9th March he died at home, the end of many years of pain patiently borne.   Wesley had a great faith, and with no fear of death he entered into the joy of his Lord.
 At the Memorial Service the final hymn, a favourite of his, was one that "'    summed up Wesley's faith, - 'We'll praise Him for all that is past, and *\    trust Him for all that's to come'
READERS REQUIRED
Pam Copeland would very much like to hear from anyone in the congregation who would be prepared to occasionally read a lesson in the church services.  It is not an onerous task, and Pam has some notes available to assist you.
It is important that we all play a part in some way in the Mfe of the church, and this could be the way for you. You would be given the details of the reading a day or two before the service, and you would probably have a choice of the scripture passages that have been chosen by the preacher.   Thank you in anticipation

REFURBISHMENT TO THE CHURCH
At the recent Church Meeting it was agreed that we should proceed with the proposed refurbishment scheme to the ceiling area of the church. This will mean that the suspended ceiling will be removed, and the original high beam and panelled ceiling exposed.   In some places, the ceiling area has sustained broken and fallen plaster, which could become more serious in future, and extremely hazardous to those below.   Thus the plastered areas of the ceiling will be renewed and re-inforced with Thermalite sheeting, which will also insulate the area.   This will also give better acoustics, new lighting will be installed, and the whole Worship Area redecorated.
In order for this work to be carried out, the worship area of the church will
have to be vacated, as scaffolding will be required due to the height of the
ceiling.   This means that we will not be able to use the church for worship,
and we are making arrangements to worship at another location.   We hope to
get the refurbishment under way at the end of July, and estimate that it will be
completed by the beginning of September, i.e. during the school holidays
when the Pre-school Nursery will not be meeting on the premises.
We will keep you informed of the progress towards the time of the
commencement of the work, and we thank you in advance for your patience
and forbearance.
(The Pmperty Committee)
REV, CHARLOTTE COMMON
Charlotte heard 'the call to preach' while attending this church. As she was likely to move, due to her husband's military situation, Wesley Spooner suggested that she should take up a Correspondence Course in preaching.   This started a journey travelled over the last ten years, which will culminate in her Ordination as a Methodist Minister at the Methodist Conference in July.   Ruth and David are fortunate to have been invited to attend this special occasion which will take place at Longton (Stoke-on-Trent) Central Hall on Sunday 5th July.   Ruth asked the Sewing Group if they could create a Stole to mark this event, Pam Copeland and Margaret Edwards have now completed this, which was designed by Jim Blackwell. Please ask Ruth if you would like to see the completed Stole.
Warminster and District Link Scheme needs YOU
As most of you probably know I am chairman of the Warminster and District Link Scheme and during the last year the number of jobs we undertake has almost doubled. It is with thanks to our team of volunteers that we have been able to cope with this increase of people who not only need our help to get them to hospital appointments, but need us to take them shopping or to the dentist or even to visit a friend.   This year our scheme will be ten years old and to mark the occasion we would like to increase the amount of good neighbour work we can do, thinks like doing the shopping, walking the dog, cutting the grass, reading to or even just silting and having a cup of tea and a nice chat. These things mean such a lot to those people who live on their own and just cannot get out and about, I felt very humbled when after our outing to the Christmas Concert I received a letter from a grateful client who said she so enjoyed it as she hadn't been out socially since her husband died 6 years ago.
Now you can guess what I am going to say we need more volunteers.  We do have a good number of drivers, although more are always welcome but what we do need is volunteers for the good neighbour bit - so if you think you could help with some of these little things that make peoples life a little bit happier please contact us and we will be glad to have a chat and explain further
We also require 2 Co-ordmators to complete our team.  They are the kingpin of our organisation, they link together the clients and the volunteers and also keep the Trustees informed.   Our Co-ordinators work on a rota and are on duty for about one week in every five weeks, they work from home using a laptop which is passed around and their phone. The work can be fitted round your daily routine and would involve about 12 to 15 hours in your duty week. It certainly gets you talking to other people, so if you think you would be interested give us a ring.
All our volunteers get expenses paid and we do try to be a friendly bunch and have get-togethers two or three times a year. Ask any of our volunteers they will tell you they enjoy working for Link and it is a really valuable service to the community Contact     June Judge 01985 216922 or Margaret Witts 01985 213916
Running the Race

On Sunday April 26th, Kerry Syrett and Michelle Bell (Kerry's sister) were two of the 35,000 runners who completed the London Marathon.   Despite the hot weather they crossed the finishing line in 5 hours 14 minutes, with sore legs and feet!

They would like to thank everyone who sponsored them for their two chosen charities - 'Marie Curie' and '21st Century Legacy' - they have raised nearly £800.00.

It was truly a very emotional experience for them both, and anyone watching on TV cannot help but be inspired by people overcoming all kinds of difficulties determined to finish the 26miles 385 yards course. We are very proud parents.    (David and Yvonne Syrett}

A message from Barbara Spooner

Dear Friends,

For 25 years Wesley and I were part of the worshipping Church Family at George Street, and since moving to Milford you have kept us in your love.

So many of you have been upholding us in your prayers and with cards and 'phone calls as Wesley's health deteriorated, and at his passing to the fuller life, and now I still feel your love and friendship surrounding our family and me.

Thank you for all those years of fellowship and for your gifts in Wesley's memory.   May you know God's never ceasing blessings.    My love to you all,   Barbara.

FREDA LOWES 1930-2009

Freda Mary Lowes was bom in South Shields on 27th April 1930. Her father was a railwayman and she was an only child. As we know, Freda suffered from heart problems, which began when at the age of four years she contracted rheumatic fever. Other childhood ailments led to long absences from school, which however, did not affect Freda's skill at mathematics. After her schooldays, she worked as a comptometer operator, and worked at the Tote, working out the odds for the travelling bookies!   Freda joined a motorcycling club in Stockton-on-Tees, where sometime in 1957, she met Wilf Lowes, who had returned from New Zealand. Love blossomed, and they married on 12th September 1959.   Freda was an Anglican and Wilf a Methodist, but after their marriage Freda decided to join Wilf as a Methodist.   The marriage lasted 44 years, until Wilf s death in 2004. They adopted two children, David and Janet. . Following in her mother's footsteps, Freda was active in the Red Cross, passing exams in First Aid. She was a member of the Wl, and an active Trade Unionist, reputed to be 'a bit of a Leftie.1 When their son David was made redundant from his job, she wrote a letter of protest to the then Prime Minister, Margaret Thatcher, - Freda was a person who knew how to express her opinions!

In 1996, Wilf and Freda moved to Warminster, where David and Wendy were already living, they joined us at George Street, and Freda played the piano for the Women's Fellowship, attended Bible Studies, House groups and with Wilf many other of the church's activities.   She enjoyed knitting, making clothes for the grandchildren, knitted squares for charities.  On the other hand, she wasn't a gardener, and disliked cooking!   She liked to get out and about, sightseeing, visiting old churches. Until recently she did her accounts on her computer, played the piano, and kept her diary.   Freda had worn glasses since childhood, in later life, Macular Degeneration set in, which was very distressing for her, and she had to give up driving. However, she enjoyed listening to her Talking Books machine. She was a real family person, concerned about all that her 2 children, 5 remaining grandchildren, and 3 great-grandchildren were involved in. She loved her Jack Russell dogs, 'Penny1 and later, 'Fes,' She showed her love and concern for the fellowship at George Street, asking after us, even when she was in hospital. Freda was 'a canny lass1 loving and loyal through adversity, always smiling and welcoming. She will be greatly missed, but we rejoice that she is now at rest, reunited with Wilf, and grand-daughter Kaitlin. May she rest in peace.

COFFEE MORNINGS 2009
Charity
Organisers/Result
JANUARY
10th
Warminster Community Radio                  £150.00
FEBRUARY
14th
Help for Heroes                                       £250.00
MARCH
14th
TRAIDCRAFT                                       £225.00
APRIL
11th
Dorothy House                                        £210.00
MAY
9th
Christian Aid                                          £214.00
JUNE
13th
Children's Homes in India Trust The Dodges
JULY
11th
Action for Children (NCH)        The Dodges
AUGUST
8th
Zimbabwe Victim Support Fund The Copelands
SEPTEMBER
12th
Leprosy Mission                       Heather Morgan
OCTOBER
10th
Shoe Boxes                              Ev. Fellowship
NOVEMBER
14th
Wessex Heartbeat                     Jenny Sanderson
DECEMBER
12th
Don Bosco School Rwanda       Karen Woollard
If you wish to earmark a date for a particular charity next year, please bring the request to the Church Meeting, and be responsible for organising the event. Items remaining after the Coffee Morning must be taken away by the organisers.
CAN YOU SPONSOR A CHILD?
Joan Jones has received details from Robin Hood Ministries of two children in Romania who need sponsoring. Their details are on the noticeboard in the Foyer.  If you feel you could afford £20 per month to sponsor one of these children, (or another child) or know someone who you think might do so, please see Joan for more details.
VISIT TO THE WOOLSTORE THEATRE
The Evening Fellowship is organising a visit to the Woolstore Theatre in Codford, to see 'The Woman in White' on Wednesday 24th June commencing at 7.45.pm.   Tickets will be £7.50.   If anyone is interested please contact Joan Jones, (phone 01985 — 211861)
